
FRIDAY 25th OCTOBER 2024 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you all so much for your generosity towards our fundraising fun-day in 
support of Zoe’s Place.  As a local treasure, Zoe’s Place holds a special place in 
our affections, and we’re delighted to say that we raised over £1300 , with 
some donations still coming in to 

‘Just Giving’.  

Thank you to Miss Hunter for organising the day, and to Mr England for 
leading an energetic  

aerobics session for the whole  

School.   

On Friday, two of our Head Pupils  

Popped over to Zoe’s Place with  

the cash raised. 

Well done everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 



Rail Safe Friendly trip 

Also this week, children from each 

class went on a train trip to Roby.  

You’ll remember that last year 

everyone learnt about Rail Safety 

with the Rail Safe Friendly 

programme, during which they 

entered a poster competition.  On 

Friday, the winners from each class 

went to see their posters on 

display—well done them! 



 



Nursery 

We've made it to the end of a very busy half term . The nursery children has settled in 
well to their first half term in school and we are very proud of them .  

This week we have been reading the story "Funny Bones". We made our own Funny 
bones house  books with lots of lovely mark making in them.  

In maths we have been looking at dice patterns and subtilising up to 3 and some of us up 
to 6 .  

In PE we practised ball skills with medium sized balls- dribbling, rolling , kicking , bounc-
ing and catching .  

We found objects beginning with the t sound this week and we went home and found 
some more!  

On Thursday we had a fund raising day for Zoe's Place - we ran round the running track , 
some of us 5 times which is a long way with little legs  ! Then we did some aerobics with 
Knotty Ash's own Mr Motivator - Mr England !!and then we rounded off the day with a 
trip to the cake sale .  Happy Half Term holiday everyone !  



Reception 

Reception had a lovely last week of term! We looked at the stories "Funnybones" and 
"Gustavo the Shy Ghost". There were lots of lovely activities completed including some 
fantastic drawings, wonderful writing and letter formation and even some cake making!  

This week, the children particularly enjoyed Thursday. We had whole school aerobics, a 
fun run with the rest of the school and a cake sale!!! They were all exhausted by the end 
of the day...but they had so much fun. 

Reception have made the very best start to their Knotty Ash journey and Mrs Wood and I 
are so proud of every one of them!!! But I'm sure they are all ready now for a little rest 
before the start of a new term at school.  



Year 1 

 

What a brilliant final week we've had in Year 1! We have looked at part-whole 
models in Maths which is a tricky concept but the children have worked so hard 
and are now experts no matter what way the part-whole model is facing. In 
English, we've continued with the story of Zog exploring what jobs we would like 
to have when we are older. We also looked at the world of work this week looking 
at different jobs and discussing that it doesn't matter if we are a boy or a girl, we 
can do any job we want. The children have also looked at printing using a rubbing 
technique in Art to create prints of leaves with crayons. On Thursday, we raised 
money for Zoe's Place. The children fully immersed themselves into the day's 
activities and had a brilliant day. We hope all our families have a well deserved 
break over half term! 



Year 2 

I am so very proud of my new Year 2 class! They have handled the first term in their 
new class supremely well. They have listened, learned and played together 
beautifully and I think it's going to be a great year. As we head into our first half 
term holiday of the year, the children have kept up their efforts in class brilliantly. In 
English, we've been developing our use of adjectives - describing places within a 
kingdom that they created themselves. They came up with 'The Land of Love'; 'The 
Deadly Desert'; 'The Weeping Waterfall' and many more. For each place, they've had 
to select an appropriate adjective or two. It's really going to support their 
imaginative writing throughout the rest of the year. In Maths, the children are finally 
coming to the end of our Place Value topic. They're collectively far more confident 
now with identifying, writing, comparing and creating two and three-digit numbers. 
They've worked extremely hard and made great strides. We had a lovely Art session, 
in which the children used printing techniques to create colourful repetitive patterns 
and it was also Forest School on Tuesday. The sun came out and shone on our messy 
mud kitchen, intrepid tree climbing  and stick peeling activities. Have a great holiday 
everyone! 



Year 4 

 

Year 4 have had a fantastic but busy last week of our first half term! In English we have 
been continuing to write our own Greek Myth, the pupils have really immersed 
themselves into their writing and the drafts are coming along brilliantly! In maths we 
have focused on subtracting 4-digit numbers with one exchange. Our mount Everest 
maths challenge was a blast and really helped us develop our understanding of 
exchanging.  

We had lots of fun during our charity fun day on Thursday, raising money for Zoe's Place. 
The class particularly enjoyed Mr. England's aerobics session on the yard!  

In Geography we have started to create leaflets for our own Athens tours. The class have 
been thinking carefully about all the famous landmarks we have learnt about to include 
as well as key facts such as the climate of Athens and its location in the world. We can't 
wait to finish these when we are back after the half term break!  



Year 5 

 

This has been a great week in school! The children have finished off the half term 
really strongly and have continued to work hard! In English, we wrote our very own 
endings to Romeo and Juliet! We had such creative ideas! Everything from Friar 
Laurence being a secret Capulet agent to Romeo and Juliet living happy ever after - 
there was even one involving the two star crossed lovers being stuck in a simulation! 
In Maths, the children have shown a strong understanding of addition and subtraction 
(especially when using column method)! In PE, we really focused on fitness and 
explored movement through a large variety of races. We had two epic Art lessons too! 
In one, we used giant A2 pages to paint and draw in the style of Jean-Michel Basquiat! 
We were inspired by the human body (just like Jean-Michel) and focused on the skull 
and skeleton. Then on Wednesday, we were able to complete an observational sketch 
of a lamb’s heart! It was a really interesting afternoon and meant we were able to 
create art in the style of the great Leonardo Da Vinci! 



Year 6 

Year 6 have an action-packed final week of half- term. A highlight was definitely the 
fitness fun day where year 6 where all an amazing help supporting at the bake sale, 
the fun run and giving their all in Mr England's aerobics. Their commitment and 
generosity for an amazing cause made me a very proud teacher! On Wednesday, we 
also had a very smelly classroom when we had a delivery of lamb's hearts. We loved 
using them to sketch hearts inspired by Leonardo da Vinci and the outcomes look 
amazing! A few children even held the hearts and we identified the different parts we 
had learnt in science. As well as all the excitement, we have also been continuing to 
work hard in maths and English. We have finished off our topic on multiplication and 
division with some challenging word problems. In English, we have been finishes off 
our amazing descriptive narratives of our own endings to Romeo and Juliet. Have a 
lovely well deserved break year 6, thank you have a great first half term from Miss 
Hunter and everyone in the year 6 team.  

 



Well, what a fun-filled half term that was, it has just flown by! The children have learnt 
so much and it is just wonderful to see the fantastic progress they have all made. 

This last week has been as busy as ever: filled with lots of learning and fun. In Maths, 
the children have been showcasing their knowledge of addition, they used their place 
value skills to add numbers using the column addition method – they all did so well! In 
English, the children have been continuing to compose their stories. They challenged 
themselves to include adjectives in their writing – I was most impressed with their 
choice of words! 

Thursday saw the whole school participate in a fundraising day. Miss Hunter organised 
a fun filled day to raise money for Zoe’s Place, a hospice that is close to hearts of so 
many families. Kyra, as Head Pupil, helped to run to cake sale and the rest of the class 
participated in day filled with fun sporting events. 

DRB 2 



Congratulations to Year 6!  

Every child should be in school every day,  

unless they are too ill.  

Whole school attendance this week  93.2% 

Class attendance winners Year 6  98.3% 

Class Attendance 

Reception 82.3% 

Year 1 94.3% 

Year 2 94.6% 

Year 3 97.0% 

Year 4 95.4% 

Year 5 90.5% 

Year 6 98.3% 







Leadership Team 

Miss Clements Headteacher 

Mr England  Deputy Headteacher & SENDCo 

Ms Sweeney  Head of Deaf Resource Base 

Mrs O’Hanlon Forest School and Mental Health Lead 

Mrs Carson  School Business Manager 

 

Teachers 

Mrs Davies  Nursery 

Mrs England  Reception 

Mrs Nugent  Year 1 

Mr Houghton Year 2 

Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Year 3 

Miss Kerr Year 4 

Mr Hall  Year 5 

Miss Hunter  Year 6 

Mrs Woods  DRB 1 

Mrs Rigg   DRB 2 



 

28th Oct—1st Nov   HALF TERM WEEK 

Monday 4th Nov   INSET day—school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 5th Nov   School reopens at 8:50am   

       (breakfast club still available) 

Tuesday 5th Nov   Knotty Ash fireworks at Bright Park 5-7pm 

13th—15th Nov   Y5&6 Residential to Lockerbie 

Tuesday 18th Nov   Parent-teacher meetings 

Wednesday 19th Nov  Parent-teacher meetings 

Thursday 21st Nov   Lydiate Learning Trust Launch Day 

       (parents invited to after-school event) 

Wednesday 11th Nov  NSPCC/NDCS Online Safety event for DRB  

       Families 

 

Term dates for this year and next year are available on the school 

website: 

School Term Dates and Inset Days – Knotty Ash Primary School  

https://knottyashprimaryschool.co.uk/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/


 

Monday 16th Dec   9:15am  Year 5 & Year 6 performance 

       1:30pm  Year 3 & Year 4 performance 

Tuesday 17th Dec   9:15am  Year 1 & Year 2 performance 

       1:30pm  Year 5 & Year 6 performance 

Wednesday 18th Dec  9:15am  Year 3 & Year 4 performance 

       1:30pm  Year 1 & Year 2 performance 

Thursday 19th Dec   9:15am  EYFS performance 

       1:30pm  Church Service (tbc) 

 

 

 



The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool  

You will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Summer break, all of which are free and include a 
meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023/  

 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fsummer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7Cfa610ad4fa6e4b4ca31d08db68308f15%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C






 

60 kids' lunchbox recipes | BBC Good Food  

School packed lunch inspiration | BBC Good Food  

Healthy packed lunches - British Nutrition Foundation  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed-lunch-inspiration
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/putting-it-into-practice/make-healthier-choices/healthy-packed-lunches/


  Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school or nursery when they're unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at 
GOV.UK. These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know 
that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or 

head lice, let their teacher know. 

Other illnesses  Follow this advice for other illnesses: 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off 
school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. 

This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a  cold sore. 

Encourage them not to touch the blister or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. 

Get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well enough, they 
can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're 
feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough, there’s no need to keep them off  school. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice but tie hair back. 
You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. 
Keep them off school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment. 
Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels and cups . 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. 
It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious 
for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash ap-
pears, they're no longer infectious. 

But let the school or teacher know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they 
should stay at home until it goes away. 

A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. 

Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/

